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NEVADA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
Board Agenda Memo 
 
 
MEETING DATE: June 26, 2018 
 
TO: Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM: Yolande Wilburn, County Librarian 
 
SUBJECT: Resolution accepting funding from the Friends of the Nevada County 

Libraries for $1,450 to be used for the Library to provide stipend payments 
to five high school summer interns for use during the period June 11, 
2018, to August 31, 2018, and directing the Auditor Controller to amend 
the fiscal year 2018/19 Library budget to reflect the additional revenue and 
related expenses. 

 
 
RECOMMENDATION: Adopt the resolution. 
 
FUNDING: The Friends of the Nevada County Libraries have agreed to provide additional 

funding to pay stipends for three Summer Lunch at the Library Program Interns at Grass Valley 

Library in the amount of $250 each and two $350 stipends for Summer Learning Program Interns 

at the Madelyn Helling Library. The Library is requesting that the FY 18/19 budget be amended to 

increase revenue and expense by $1,450 to provide the stipend payments to summer interns. There 

is no impact on the General Fund. 
 
BACKGROUND:  The Friends of the Nevada County Libraries (Friends) have raised funds in 

support of enhancing library operations in western Nevada County for decades. In support of 

Library efforts to provide meaningful paths to work through internships, the Friends of the Nevada 

County Libraries has agreed to provide funding for stipend payments to five interns.  

 

The Library administration and staff are very appreciative of the financial support given by 

the Friends of the Nevada County Libraries, as well as their assistance with programs and 

events throughout the year. 
 

Item Initiated and Approved by: Yolande Wilburn, Interim County Librarian 


